
 

Newsletter No 30  12th May 2017   

Dear Parents/Carers 

Year 6 SATs 

Well done to all of the year 6 pupils on 

completion of their SATs Tests. They all 

applied themselves and approached the 

tests with maturity. 

Spinners 

The new spinner toys have been 

increasingly creeping into the school 

playground. Whilst we can see the 

attraction and benefit of these toys, the 

material from which they are made means 

that they can be dangerous in the 

playground. It is with this in mind that we 

are banning spinners from school. Please 

support us with this matter. 

Mariam 1SW 

For realising a child was upset in 

the playground and comforting 

them. 

Hana  4S 

For lending her coat to another 

child. 

The following children will receive certificates for good work 
and behaviour in Celebration Assembly on Monday 15 May 
2017. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/
Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until the 
assembly finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that 
the entire assembly is valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you 
for your support. 

Ewen  Nursery  

For good formation 
and letter 

recognition. 

    Lesley  RW 

For a fantastic 
improvement in all 

areas. 

Rayyan RB 

For making 
fantastic progress 

with his maths 
work . Particularly 

sets of objects. 

 

Kyron 1M 

For improving his 
attitude to work in 

all subjects. 

Stephanie 1SW 

For giving her all in 
every lesson. 

 Ellissia  2F 

For working hard at 
home and school to 
improve her maths 

reasoning skills 

 

   Kathryn  2N 

For achieving 100% 
on her arithmetic 

paper and 
improving 

reasoning skills. 

 

  Fabio 3F 

For working hard 
to improve his 

presentation in all 
areas. 

Tyler  3J 

For making a huge 
improvement in his 

effort and 
presentation. 

     Te’airey   4C 

For using courage 
and asking for help 

to increase her 
understanding. 

 

  Taija 4S 

For excellent 
determination and 

progress with 
personal targets. 

 

       Destiny 5W 

For making 
amazing progress 
with her English 

work. 

      Zarah T 5/6B 

For working hard 
across all areas 

consistently. 

 

f 

Whole Class  6JB 

For their collective 
outstanding effort 

working towards the 
SATs. 

 

 

 

The rule of law. 

One of our anti-bullying strategies 

The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ 
certificate and care of a cuddly teddy bear.  The award will be 
presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 15 May 2017. 
The lucky children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs 
Booker, in her office, and swing on her chair.  

10 Commandments 

Honour your Father and Mother, so that you may live long in the land the 

Lord your God is giving you. 

Exodus 20:12 



 
 

 
 

Safety Online Reminder 

Could parents please, please supervise children when using the internet at home either on the computer, 
mobile phone or any other electronic device that can access the internet. We are doing everything that we 
can in school to ensure that our children are safe and constantly remind the children about e-safety.  
Following the tips listed below will help your child stay safe online. 

 Have family rules about how the internet will be used at home and be clear about what information 
is safe to share online 

 Discuss rules about communicating online with friends 

 Make sure you know what your children are doing online, much like you would in ‘real’ life and use 
parental controls (on computers, mobile phones and game consoles) to help you. Remember that 
these cannot always be 100% effective 

 Make sure that your children are aware that people or websites can lie online 

 Make sure your child understands that online actions can have offline consequences 

Parking Outside School Reminder 
Please can parents/carers park with care when 
dropping and collecting their children outside of 

school and park with respect for our neighbours and 
other parents.  

Please help us to keep our children safe. 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Please support us in continuing to 
improve our attendance and punctuality 
by encouraging your children to come to 

school and be on time every day. 

Mobile Phones Safeguarding reminder 

For Health and Safety reasons can I please ask all 
parents/carers not to use their mobile phone within 

the school building.  

Thank you for your support. 

These classes received their certificates in celebration 
assembly on Monday 8 May 2017. 

Spick and Span 4S 

Lining Up 5W 

Movement Bird 2F 

Gymnastic Monkey 1M 

Attendance 1M 99.2% 

Punctuality  1M 4 lates 

Dinnertime 
Yummy Bear  2N 

Runner up    3J 

Term 
dates 

Children break up 
on 

Friday  26 May 2017 

and return to school 
on 

Tuesday 6 June 
2017 

Don’t forget to  

follow us on  
Have a great weekend! 

Mrs Jo Booker         &   Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer  CBE NLE 

Acting Head Teacher    Executive Head Teacher 

Contact us :-   

Tel: 0121 554 3751     Email: enquiry@stmryb20.bham.sch.uk  

twitter 

@stmarysb20 


